


The largest benefit to investors however from the proposed prudential standard requirements is the 

requirement for an ADI to disclose how much deferred pay for the senior manager group remains 

subject to “ex post implicit and/or implicit adjustments” as well as the total amount of explicit 

‘clawback’ applied during the year. At present even when listed ADIs clawback remuneration from 

KMP this information is not presented in a straightforward way to shareholders apparently due to 

concerns over the impact on executives’ reputations (for example, OM’s own research shows 

clawback of deferred bonuses at NAB and CBA in 2012 was apparent only from careful perusal of 

detailed remuneration disclosures for individual executives).1  

The proposed changes to the Corporations Act requiring ‘if not, why not’ statements on whether 

remuneration was clawed back would not provide the same level of detail as required by the 

proposed prudential standard. It would also apply only to KMP and not the broader group covered 

by the standard. By requiring this disclosure in a format that will not identify individuals the prudential 

standard would allow investors to assess how genuine the clawback arrangements of ADIs are in 

practice and the extent to which adjustments to deferred incentives are meaningful. This will provide 

a meaningful insight into risk management practices at listed ADIs and alignment of risk 

management and remuneration outcomes. 

We would be happy to discuss any of the above in more detail and our email details are provided 

below. Thank you once again for the opportunity of commenting on the discussion paper, 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Martin Lawrence & Dean Paatsch 

Ownership Matters Pty Ltd 

 

 

 

                                                        
1 See p. 19, Ownership Matters, ‘Money for nothing and the risk for free: Pay in large cap financials’, 

March 2013. 




